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Abstract:
Introduction: Coronavirus is a virus that emerged in Wu-
han China (December-2019). On September 29th 2020, 
there was 33.249.563 confirmed cases and 1.000.040 
deaths. In traditional Chinese medicine, coronavirus in-
fection is classified as external pathogenic factor invasion. 
According to a previous study of the author, more than 
90% of the 409 patients analyzed have chakras energy 
deficiency. 

Purpose: The purpose of this study is to demonstrate that 
the energy of the chakras is important to maintain the 
functioning of the organs, circulation of the energy on 
the five massive organs. Demonstrate how the lack of this 
energy could be leading to the complications associated 
with coronavirus infection, and not by the viral infection 
in itself. 

Methods: A clinical case report of a 42-year-old male pa-
tient, layer and work on the military. He was diagnosed 
with chakras energy deficiencies in November of 2019, 
and was performing treatment for replenishment of the 
chakras energy. In May 2020, the patient returned, re-
ported to have symptoms of redness on the face and neck, 
when he went to bathroom to check on the redness, he 
fainted for the period of five minutes. He was taken to 
the emergency, exams were performed and nothing was 
found.   The patient was oriented to increase the water in-
take to improve the energy of the Kidney, and treatment 
was started with homeopathy medications, to replenish 
the energy of the chakras, according to the theory of the 
author entitled Constitutional Homeopathy of the Five 
Elements based on Traditional Chinese Medicine, on 
concentration of 1000CH, as he had taken 30CH and 
200CH of the homeopathy (Natrium Muriaticum, Phos-
phoros, Sulphur, Calcarea Carbonica, Silicia).  Medica-
tion for taking out Heat retention were also recommend-
ed, according to traditional Chinese medicine (Mercurio 

solubilis 200CH and Aconitum 6CH) as well as Chinese 
dietary counseling. After, it was found that the patient 
had been in contact with three other people who have 
coronavirus infection and died from the complications.  

Results: The patient presented great improvement of all 
symptoms, on the following day of the start of the medica-
tion, not needing hospitalization.  
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